Mandatory Public School System

Background Check
All Tusculum College students who will be working with children in the public school system must receive and pass a fingerprint and background check in order to participate in practicum and student teaching components required for degree completion.

Tennessee state law dictates all persons that have contact with children in grades K-12 through the public school system must have an appropriate background check conducted by TBI.

Submission Deadline:  Background check results must be received before a student may begin the first major education course (SPED 101 or EDUC 200).  
You must have a Federal Background Check.  We will not accept a local police check.

Listed below is the procedure:

1. Contact Cogent Systems at 1-877-862-2425 or www.cogentid.com/tn/index_tn.htm to register for an appointment.  The operator will ask for your ORI number, which is TNCC30011 and your transaction type is “DP”.
2. Each student is responsible for paying the processing fee of $48.00.  You can prepay with a credit or debit card when you register or you will need to purchase a money order or a cashier’s check to pay at the testing site.  They will not accept a personal check or cash.
3. Wait 24 hours before arriving at the chosen processing location.

4. The organization will require that you present two forms of identification.  
5. Results will be sent directly to Tusculum College.

Locations and times for the testing can be found on the web site.

